ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp (Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers) Mobile no. 079 6430 2577 Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 25th February 2018

Saturday	24 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Thanksgiving for BPW	Second Sunday
Sunday	25 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	in Lent
Monday	26 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	CSSp Intention (Sup. Gen.)	Lenten Feria
Tuesday	27 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	CSSp Intention (†)	Lenten Feria
Wednesday	28 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	CSSp Intention (H D)	Lenten Feria
Thursday	1 st	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Family Intention (C S)	Lenten Feria
Friday	2 nd	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Foundation Mass (NRCDT)	St David
Saturday	3 rd	6.15 p.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	Third Sunday
Sunday	4 th	10.00 a.m.	Bakewell	Bernard Charnley (1st Anniv.)	in Lent

Ministries 3 rd /4 th March	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers
Hassop 6.15 p.m.	G. Smith, R. Blankenstein	M. Allsop	A. Lancashire, T. Clarke
Bakewell 10.00 a.m.	V. Dooley, J. Hespe	E. Hague, J. Hespe	V. Dooley
Counters	25 th Feb: JNM	4 th l	March: AJWF

The Creed for young parishioners' Mass

We believe in God the Father who made the whole world. We believe in Jesus Christ, the son of God. He was born by the power of the Holy Spirit and Mary was his mother. Jesus was crucified and died for us, but after three days he rose from the dead He returned to heaven and one day he will come again. We believe in the Holy Spirit who brings life and love to us all.

We believe that the church is one family and that one day we will share everlasting life with God in heaven.

End of February:

27th SVP meeting after Bakewell Mass

28th Re *Good News/ABC* questionnaire: Christopher Harrison calls to collect our replies to the questionnaire. This weekend is your last opportunity to offer us some help **March Diary:**

2nd Next Friday evening in Bakewell church at 7.00pm, celebration for the Women's World Day of Prayer. Linda Brookes is our parish contact so please contact Linda for more information and to offer refreshments.

10th Ecumenical gathering at Cliff College Baslow to reflect on our ecumenical vision for the future. So far, we have Yvette, David, Marie, Mickey, Peter, Juliet, Vicky and Fr Hugh. Grateful thanks to these parishioners who have kindly stepped forward to give time to an important item. We rendezvous at Cliff College for 10.00am.

11th Baptism preparation

13th Ecumenical meeting 2.00pm at FMH Bakewell to assess the ABC gathering at Cliff College

P.M. Marriage preparation

14th Parish Church Bakewell for midday prayer (Fr Hugh)

15th Lent Reconciliation service at Matlock 7pm (Fr Hugh)

17th First Reconciliation in Hassop 11am with Fr David Pember and Parish Catechists. Others can join us!

22nd Deanery meeting at Clay Cross and liturgy meeting in the evening at 7pm. We'll decide on our Lent charity at this meeting so, please, feel free to suggest a charity to receive our Lenten alms. We have some suggestions already.

24th Parish Reconciliation service <u>11.30am</u> (note time change) in Hassop with Frs James, Gerry Murphy and Hugh to celebrate with you.

25th Palm Sunday and beginning of Holy Week

28th Chrism Mass in Cathedral: this Eucharistic celebration is open to all. If anybody would like to accompany Fr Hugh, please get in touch with him. Lunch follows - for a fee!

31st Family celebration of Reconciliation – new for us! It's an idea from our Liturgy Committee and we are ready for Bridge Gate Convent, Derby, died on 16th February. any good idea we get in the parish. Over to our families!!

First Sunday of month next weekend - Mass times as above. Mass in Bakewell offered for late Bernard Charnley.

This weekend *CAFOD* envelopes take up in 2nd collection.

In his letter last week Bishop Patrick spoke to us about the Eucharist and almsgiving – or works of charity- during Lent. He mentioned support for CAFOD and we have a chance to do this over the weekend. However, more importantly, the Bishop spoke about a *love* for the Eucharist in our lives which goes beyond obligation alone. We don't get this love for the Eucharist without making a consistent effort to celebrate and receive what it offers in our lives. It's sad to think that in our little parish there are some days when nobody is present at the morning Mass. If you'd like to have Mass at another time, please suggest something. During Lent you can equally have a house Mass if this will help you to love the Eucharist. Speak up!

Catholic Truth Society (CTS) booklets are available in both churches. The idea is to help our young parishioners (and older ones too) to have a little resource tool to help them to grow in the knowledge of their prayers and how the Church also prays especially at some important moments in our lives.

JUST YOUTH is a CSSp pastoral project in and around Salford with Fr David Pember as its Director. David is looking for young people to serve as volunteers for a year or so during a gap-year. Accommodation is provided plus other little "inducements". More info from Fr David on info@justyouth.co.uk. The website is www.justyouth.co.uk

Sick and Housebound: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes and Mary Howlings. We also remember the many parishioners and friends not mentioned here especially those who have recently had hospital appointments or are housebound.

Anniversaries: – We pray especially this week for Joseph Wilson and Kathleen Chambers. Also, Sr Mary Barry of

May their souls rest in peace

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £180.00 Loose Plate Bakewell: £51.69 Hassop: £112.50 Total £344.19 Recent 100 Club winners were J Nealon, S Watkiss, A O'Connor, T Allsop and A Keohane Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!